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Professor Farmer of McMaster University. The words addressed to
us at both meetings were earnest and helpful. Ve feel very grateful to
the many friends of the college, who so willingly devote time from
their many and varied duties, to assist us 1 this way.

IN response to the kind invitation of Mrs. C. J. Holman, the
students and Faculty spent an evening, most pleasantly, at her home.
During the evening, Mrs. Holman exhibited a varied collection of
Japanese curios, which she had in her possession, and gave an inter-
esting description of the customs of that country. We took with hera
litte peep into a Japanese home ; enjoyed a cup of afternoon tea in
true Japanese fashion; learned the secrets of a Japanese girl’s hair-
dressing ; admired the dress of the Japanese women ; and listened toa
Japanese love story. On returning from our little trip in Japan,
refreshments were served in true Canadian fashion, and after further
admiration of the many evidences of Japanese skill, we returned to
Moulton, feeling very grateful to our kind host and hostess for an even-
ing of rare enjoyment.

WOODSTOCK COLLEGE.
S. R. Tarr, M.A, J. N. McLean, EpiToRs.

WE have been favored recently with flying visits from a number
of old boys : Messrs. D. E. Bagshaw, A. J. Welch, Pengelly, and Baker.
The latter is on his way to Glasgow, Scotland, to enter upon a
practical course in marine engineering.

Mrs. D. K. CLarkE and Mrs. A. N. Gray were “ At Home ” to
the Fourth Year on Friday, March 17th. The decorations and attrac-
tions of the evening’s very enjoyable entertainment were appropriate
to the sacred day of Ireland’s patron saint. A large company of young
ladies being present, a most enjoyable time was, of course, spent by
the boys.

A coMMITTEE from the Brantford Public School Board recently
inspected our Manual Training department with a view to the intro-
duction of certain features of the system into the schools of our neigh-
boring city. Mr. Clarke’s paper before the recent teachers’ associa-
tion in Hamilton is bearing fruit.

Mr. BoNg, who has been laboring as missionary for so many.years
amongst the sailors ‘on the Welland Canal, paid us a short visit this
month and gave a very instructive address about his work among
the sailors. Mr. Bone is well known by both teachers and students
of the College and always receives a hearty welcome. After his ad-
dress a collection was taken up which amounted to $35.57.



